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Barnegat Bay $cht Racing Association 
Liaison I Cornrfiittee Meeting Minutes 
November 20, 2010 
Metedeconk 'River Yacht Club 

Call to Order — Rear Commodore Bob King called the Liaison I Committee 
meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. He thanked MCYC for hosting today's meeting. 

Roll Call — All classes were present except Lightning and Laser Radial (absent). 
Also present: BBYRA flag officers Commodore Rich Proko, Rear Commodore Bob 
King and Fleet Captain June Kingman (Vice Commodore Ed Reardon, and 
Treasurer Jim Maida absent), and Secretary Jennifer Alldian (Measurer Jim 
Carson absent) as well as Class Eligibility Chair, and Sailing Instructions 
Committee Chair and members of various committees. 

Approval of Minutes - June Kingman motioned to approve the Liaison 
Committee II minutes of February 20, 2010, seconded by Allan Terhune. Motion 
passed by unanimous consent. 

Fleet Reports 

A-Cat — Chip Hillyer had the following report: 
➢ Fleet would like to continue to race one weekend at LYC and one weekend at 

SPYC with a second circle. At LYC they would like the Hankins course. 
➢ Fleet would like the wind speed to be changed to sustained 20 knots no race 

begins, racesshortened at 22 knots, and races abandoned at 25 knots 
➢ Fleet would like to have one drop for every five races 
➢ Safety is a big issue so they would like a second set of gates. Short gates for 

the A-Cats and longer gates for the E-Scows. 
No barrels, windward/leeward only. 

➢ They would like the race distance to be 7-9 miles for a single race and 4-5 
miles when there are two races scheduled. 

➢ Fleet would like to continue with the anchor start 
➢ Fleet would like their race schedule to be the same as last year 
➢ Flags for laps 
➢ They would like the time and speed to continue to be taken at the finish 
➢ Discussion about how the A-Cat support boats and spectator fleet gets in the 

way of other classes sailing. 

Ensign — Allan Terhune had the following report: 
➢ Fleet is happy with last year. When they have two races in the afternoon, 

sometimes they feel that they are getting squeezed out. 
➢ They will be sailing four more races in 2011. 
➢ Fleet would like to be moved up in the sailing sequence to start earlier 
➢ Fleet would like some barrel courses, tired of only windward/leeward's. 
➢ Suggestion made to maybe start the afternoon races earlier. 
➢ See attached schedule request 



E-Sloop — Dave Magno had the following report: 
➢ Fleet liked the second race circle on the Seaside course and the Green 

Island course (on LYC day). 
➢ Fleet had issues with water depth sometimes 
➢ See attached schedule request 

Flying Scot— Rich Kerdock had the following report: 
➢ Fleet would like two races every weekend with one bye week at OG 
➢ Fleet would like barrel courses 
➢ What is troublesome for the fleet is that it is shrinking, the big boats (A-

Cats and E-Scows) are taking the crew 

Laser — Had Brick had the following report: 
➢ Not sure which weeks are needed off 
➢ Discussion on where the boats are anchored off Hankins house. Boats 

should anchor east of the barrel. 
➢ Discussion followed on the equipment check. Not all boats were checked. 
➢ See attached schedule request 

Laser Radial — No representative and No Report 

Licihtninq — Jim Carson sent the following report in: 
➢ Fleet would like to sail in 2011. They have had meetings and emails and 

should have 3 clubs and 7 sailors next year. 
➢ Discussion in moving their starting spot. Other clubs are making strides to 

have more boats. 
➢ Discussion on including LBI (with possible 17 boats) in three weeks of 

sailing. 
➢ See attached schedule request 

M-Sloop - Susan Kerr had the following report: 
➢ Fleet would like to use short leeward marks 
➢ Fleet would like to shorten races 1 or 2, have shorter courses so that they 

can get back off the water before the afternoon races start. 
➢ Fleet is divided on barrels and windward/leeward courses; maybe one race 

each day should be a barrel or a triangle 
➢ See attached schedule request 

Sanderling - Mark Schleckser had the following report: 
➢ Thank you to the Race Committee 
➢ Fleet said that when there were two courses being run (SPYC & LYC) 

there were not enough patrol boats on their course. 
➢ Fleet requested more barrel courses, especially down bay. 
➢ Maybe afternoon races can start earlier because people are not changing 

crews like they used to. 
➢ Class is stable 
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➢ Discussion on maybe class dues being included with the BBYRA 
registration. 

➢ See attached schedule request 

Sandpiper — Mimi Dimon had the following report: 
➢ Fleet would like to thank the BBYRA for all their efforts this season and 

wish them good luck in 2011. 
➢ There is no change to the maximum wind limit. 
➢ Fleet would like a little variety in the course selections, especially the 

second race might be a barrel course, not just windward/leeward. Also 
when there are only a few fleets sailing in the morning (NBYC), they 
would like longer courses. 

➢ Fleet would like the BBYRA to continue to announce over the record the 
boats that are OCS as well as the finish time of the first boat. 

➢ The fleet would like to present the Masters Division trophy at SPYC. The 
class would monitor the participants, handle the scoring and be 
responsible for purchasing the plaque. 

➢ Fleet presented trophies for first, second and third in the Up-Bay and 
Down-Bay 2010 series. The class will continue these trophies for 2011. 

➢ The Fleet would like to present the Sandpiper Class Barnegat Bay Trophy 
to the BBYRA Sandpiper Champion at SPYC. The trophy will list all the 
class BBYRA Sandpiper Champions since the fleet began racing in the 
BBYRA. The deed of gift will be submitted shortly. (See picture of 
trophy attached). 

➢ Continue with double races with a bye at IHYC and BYC. 
➢ See attached schedule request. 

Sneakbox — Russ Lines had the following report: 
➢ Fleet would like no changes 
➢ Fleet would like to thank the BBYRA for the separate course 
➢ Fleet would like to sail two races rather than one long course. 
➢ See attached schedule request. 

Sunfish — Kevin Kearney had the following report: 
➢ Fleet will be sailing one more Saturday this year (NBYC) 
➢ Fleet had 17 sailors from 6 clubs 
➢ Junior sailors increased 
➢ Fleet would like no changes 
➢ Barrel courses would be fun to sail 
➢ Adults are discouraging juniors to sail in sunfish. 
➢ See attached schedule request. 

O 

420 — Brogan Savage had the following report: 
➢ Fleet would like to change from college sailing to trap & spinnaker. This 

change was granted. 
➢ Fleet would like the same races as last year. 
➢ Since OCC boats will not be able to be used, courses can be anywhere 

now. Still it was suggested to launch from TRYC and LYC. 
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➢ If there is no wind the course can be moved. 
➢ See attached schedule request. 

CLASS Rules: 
If a class changes a rule, this change must be stated. 

Commodore's Announcements: 
➢ At the Delegates Meeting it was decided to eliminate the Alternate 

Regatta Representative and instead appoint 7 Regatta 
Representatives. More people are needed to run the races. 

New Business: 
➢ Discussion on having downwind finishes on the Starboard side of 

the Committee Boat. 
➢ A request was made to have the 4.7 lasers sail with the laser fleet. 

The November 15 deadline for requesting a new fleet has passed 
and no request was made. 

➢ Website should show schedules, news and scores 
➢ Boats are encouraged to use their name when registering, so that it 

can be included in the scoring. 
➢ The BBYRA Ball will be held on June 11, 2011 at MCYC. 

Adjournment - With no other business to come before the Liaison Committee, 
Rear Commodore King adjourned the meeting at 12:08 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jennifer C. Alldian 
Secretary 

Attachment:: 2011 Fleet Requests for Racing Schedule 
12/9/2010 5:15 PM 
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November 20, 2010 

O 
To: BBYRA 

From: Russell Lines, Sneakbox Fleet Liaison 

Re: Sneakbox Requests for 2011 Season 

As the Liaison representative for the Sneakbox fleet, I want to express the sincere appreciate to the 
BBYRA, and especially to the volunteers that cover the S course, for their tireless work and dedication to 
the BBYRA. We look forward to a successful 2011 season. 

The fleet recommends no changes to the current format regarding scoring or location, and requests that 
the fleet sail on B weekends, with open dates being: 

• July 2"- lsland Heights 
• August 13th — Normandy Beach 

Thank you. 

O 

0 

Ress ectf lly submitted, 

Russell Lines 
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BBYRA Liaison Meeting 
Saturday, November 20, 2010 

Sanderling Fleet 

We are asking if it would be possible to include a section on their registration form for B-Cat 
sailors to include their dues. This way we can be sure that ALL B-Cat sailors are paying their 
dues. The BBYRA would then have to issue a check for the dues to the Sanderling Secretary. 

p 
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Jennifer C Alldian 

From: "Jim Carson" <jgcfuzzy@comcast.net> 
To: <officers@bbyra.org> 
Sent: Friday, November 19, 2010 8:40 PM 
Subject: Lightning Request 
For BBYRA Liaison Meeting, Nov. 20, 2010 

Bob King, 
Rear Commodore, BBYRA 

Due to physical restraints I regret being unable to attend the Liaison Meeting but hereby submit 
the following report/request. 

Six BBYRA Lightning sailors met informally September 26th to discuss the future of Lightning 
sailing in the BBYRA. Five of the six said they would consider sailing on the Bay in 2011. In 
addition two other Lightning sailors were contacted by email and also said they would consider 
sailing. In all, seven sailors representing three Clubs expressed interest. 

Local Lightning sailors find that bringing up families and competing on the 
National/International level difficult but hope Lightning sailing can be continued on the Bay for 
future generations. 

We thank the BBYRA Regatta Committee for bearing with us in 2010 as we struggled to qualify 
despite events that made it impractical for a number of our sailors to compete. 

Based on the information at hand we request a start in our usual time frame for the Lightning 
Class for the 2011 season. We request the following dates be omitted: 

July 16 Central Atlantic District Championship 
August 13 North American Championship 
TBD NJ State Championship 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jim Carson, 
Lightning Liaison to the BBYRA 

November 19, 
2010 

cc: BBYRA 
Officers 

11/19/2010 
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Flying Scot 2011 Schedule Request 

6/25 7/2 7/9 7/16 7/23 
BHYC/MRYC IHYC MYC/MRYC TRYC SAYC 

1 2-

8/13  8/20 8/27 9/3 

YE NBYC BYC LYC SPYC 

Z Z-   ( 
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Barnegat Bay Yacht Racing Association 

Championship Series 2011 
Schedule of Race Dates 

. ;~`~. . ...✓a rv.(i~ XWM` ~.x  .. ~.~UC rl .... . Y'Y ....O". ... a ....xaa . 

June 25, 2011 BHYC/MCYC 
J July 2, 2011/ IHYC 
July 9, 2011 MYC/MRYC 

;July 16, 2011, TRYC 
[July 23, 2011 , SAYC 

July 30, 2011 
_ 

BBYRA OFF 
August 6, 2011 :, OGYC/PBYC 
August 13, 2011 NBYC 

4 (August 20, 2011 ~'~, BYC ti
HAugust 27, 2011 a LYC 

(September 3, 2011, SPYC 

0 
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SANDPIPER FLEET BBYRA MASTERS CHAMPIONSHIP 2010 

The intent of the Sandpiper Fleet is to encourage the members to compete in the Barnegat 
Bay Yacht Racing Association. 

General qualification and scoring will be the same as the latest BBYRA SI, NOR, etc. 

Exceptions to the latest BBYRA rules: 
The skipper must be 62 years of age as of the first scheduled Sandpiper BBYRA 
race and they must actually steer the boat, they cannot crew. 
Past Champions of the BBYRA Sandpiper Class for the last five (5) years do not 
qualify/can not compete as a Master. 
Those finishing second (2"') and third (3 d̀) for the last three (3) years do not 
quality/can not compete as a Master. 
The position in the first completed race for that day will be scored for the Masters. 
The Master Sandpiper BBYRA Champion trophy will be awarded at Annual 
Sandpiper Fleet meeting. In future years, pending approval, the Champion trophy 
will be awarded at the BBYRA Annual Awards. 
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To: BBYRA Liaison Committee 

From: Sandpiper Fleet 

Date: November 20, 2010 

Re: Liaison Report 

We would like to thank the BBYRA for all their efforts this season and wish them good 
luck in 2011. 

The Sandpiper fleet held its annual meeting on October 2, 2010 and voted to continue with 
double races with 15 total races scheduled. 

We would like the following 2011 BBYRA Schedule: (no change from 2010) 

BH/MC June 25 2 Races —1sT is the trophy race; Last is a trophy race 
1H July 2 NO RACE 
MR/M July 9 2 Races 
TR July 16 2 Races 
SA July 23 2 Races —1sT is the trophy race 

July 30 OPEN 
OG/PB Aug. 6 2 Races 
NB Aug. 13 2 Races 
B Aug. 20 NO RACE 
L Aug. 27 2 Races 
SP Sept. 3 1 Race 

The fleet is asking for a little variety in our course selections especially in the second race, 
maybe a barrel course not just windward/leeward courses. Also, when the morning races 
have only a few fleets scheduled, i.e. Normandy Beach, we are suggesting longer courses. 

There is no change to the maximum wind limits. 

We ask that the BBYRA continue to announce via VHF the boats that are OCS as well as 
the finish time of the first boat. 

The fleet voted to compete as a fleet. At this time, the fleet wishes to wait for all to finish 
before starting the second race. We ask, if possible, for a patrol boat to tow those who will 
not finish within the time limit to the starting line for the second race. 

The class added a Master Division trophy to the 2010 BBYRA series. We presented a 
plaque at our annual meeting. The eligibility requirements are attached. We would like to 
present this plaque at the annual awards at Seaside Park. The class will monitor the 
participants, handle the scoring, and be responsible for purchasing the plaque. 
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Also at our annual meeting, the class presented trophies to those finishing first, second, and 
third in the Up-Bay and Down-Bay 2010 BBYRA series. The class will continue these 
trophies for 2011. 

The Sandpiper Class would like to present at the annual awards at Seaside Park the 
Sandpiper Class of Barnegat Bay Trophy to the BBYRA Sandpiper Champion. The trophy 
will list all the class BBYRA Champions since the fleet began racing in the BBYRA. The 
Deed of Gift will be submitted shortly. (Note: picture attached) 

Mimi Dimon 
Sandpiper Fleet Liaison 
383 W. 3rd Street 
Florence, NJ 08518-1920 
609-499-0660 Home 
609-267-0922 Office 
609-226-1889 Cell 
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Jennifer C Alidian 
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From: <briansemail@comcast.net> 
To: "Jennifer C Alldian" <jcalldian@comcast.net> 
Sent: Sunday, December 05, 2010 1:05 PM 
Subject: Re: BBYRA 2011 schedule requests 
Looks great to me. 

Thanks, 
Brian harris 
sanderling fleet captain. 

 Original Message 
From: "Jennifer C Alldian" <jcalldian@comcast.net> 
To: "Btrogan Savage" <brogannsavage@gmail.com>, "Brian Harris" 
<briansemail@comcast.net>, "Susan Kerr" <shkerr11@msn.com>, "Chip Hilyer" 
<chip@northeastpro.com>, "Richard Kerdock" <rskerdock@verizon.net>, "Allan 
Terhune" <Windekind@aol.com>, "Dave Magno" <LA99magnumforce@aol.com>, "Jim 
Carson" <jgcfuzzy@comcast.net>,. "Russell Lines" <rulines@deloitte.com>, "Mimi 
Dimon" <mmdimon30@hotmail.com>, "Kevin J. Kearney" <kjkintl@verizon.net>, "Had 
Brick" <brickland@gmail.com> 
Cc: "Richard P. Proko" <Rproko@Tyco.com>, "Bob King" <arobertking@comcast.net> 
Sent: Tuesday, November 30, 2010 10:31:13 PM 
Subject: BBYRA 2011 schedule requests 

Fleets-

Please review the attached 2011 Fleet requests and see if you agree with your fleet race schedule. 
Please respond ASAP, as I will forward this chart to the Sailing Instruction Committee at the end of this 
week. 

Thanks, 
Jennifer Alidian 
(h)732-714-8533 
(c) 908-217-6603 

12/5/2010 
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Jennifer C Alidian 

From: <kjkintl@verizon.net> 
To: "Jennifer C Alldian" <jcalidian@comcast.net> 
Sent: Thursday, December 02, 2010 6:55 PM 
Subject: Re: BBYRA:Sailing Dates 
Jennifer, 

The schedule for the Open Sunfish Fleet looks fine. 

However there does not seem to be a schedule listed for the Sunfish Juniors. The Sunfish Juniors 
compete on the "Q" course doing five (5) race on the morning. For the sake of simplicity please 
schedule the Sunfish Juniors for the same dates as the Open Sunfish. That is IHYC (5), TRYC 
(5), SAYC (5), OG/PB (5), BYC (5), LYC (5) and SPYC (1). 

Please confirm by return the above is in order. 

Kind Regards, 
kevin J. Kearney 

-- Original Message 
From: Jennifer C Alidian 
To: kjkintl(dverizon.net
Sent: Thursday, December 02, 2010 6:02 PM 
Subject: Re: BBYRA:Sailing Dates 

Kevin-

Please let me know if! need to change anything. 

Jennifer 

--- Original Message 
From: kjkintl at?verizon.net 
To: Jennifer C Alldian 
Sent: Thursday, December 02, 2010 5:54 PM 
Subject: BBYRA:Sailing Dates 

Jennifer, 

I have not received the referenced schedule of sailing dates. 

Would you be so kind to re-send. 

KJK 

--- Original Message ---
From: Jennifer C Alidian 
To: kikintkaverizon.net
Cc: Mark Masur 
Sent: Thursday, December 02, 2010 5:15 PM 
Subject: Re: Updating BBYRA Contact list 

Kevin & Mark-

12/2/201.0-
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have adjusted the Liaison records to show just Kevin as the Sunfish Rep. Mark please email me your 
ddress and phone number. I have looked at my contact information for Pine Beach and only show: Andy 
ookup, Mary Jane Rinaldi and Steve Toal. 

;evin did you check the sailing dates schedule that I sent you. Are the dates correct? 

hanks, 

ennifer 

-- Original Message ---
:rom: kikintl(a.verizon.net
lo: Jennifer C Alldian 
:c: Mark Masur 
lent: Thursday, December 02, 2010 4:52 PM 
iubject: Updating BBYRA Contact list 

ear Jennifer, 

lease use kevin@kearnevinternational.com for all future e-mail messaging. Thank you for 
sking. 

believe you already have Mark Masur's contact info including his e-mail & street addresses and 
elephone number as Mark has been a member of the BBYRA Regatta Committee and a 
representative/delegate from The Pine Beach Yacht Club to the BBYRA for quite a number of 
rears. I believe he has been fully apprised of the scheduled meetings. 

f you are searching for his contact info as respects his being a Fleet Liason for the Sunfish Fleet, 
vlark has advised me that I am to be the sole Sunfish Fleet Liason going forward. Therefore, it 
vould be most appreciated, if you would be so kind to amend your records to reflect the one 
Sunfish Fleet Liason being Kevin J. Kearney. 

or the sake of good order I have copied Mark Masur on this message. Please see his e-mail 
ddress in the CC box above. 

ind Regards, 
evin J. Kearney 

-- Original Message ----
:rom: Jennifer C Alldian 
fo: Kevin J. Kearney ' Had Brick 
Sent: Tuesday, November 30, 2010 2:53 PM 
Subject: BBYRA Contact list 

lad- please send me your mailing address and phone number so that I can update the 2011 contact 
nformation list. 

:evin- I have 2 emails for you. kikintl(a~verizon and kevin(a~kearnevintemational.com. Which one should 
use? Please send me Mark Masurs email so that I can update his information. I also need his address 
nd phone number. 

hank you, 

12/2/2010 


